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Front of Church (West)     T-Mobile Equipment (Southwest Tower)  

Summary: 

T-Mobile upgraded and relocated telecommunication equipment at an existing site in the southwest 
steeple of the Sweetest Heart of Mary Roman Catholic Parish. Due to miscommunication, the upgraded 
antennas were mounted past the exterior wall of the steeple. The exterior of the steeple was previously 
determined by the HDC to be the plane that the antennas would remain behind.  The HDC alerted T-
Mobile and Landlord that the antennas were not compliant with the previous approval and that they 
antennas were easily noticed. The below diagram shows the current placement of the antennas. 



 

 

In addition, the exhaust system that was previously approved as part of the October 2019 HDC approval 
was never installed. This system needs to be installed to prevent the telecommunication equipment 
from overheating in the room. This exhaust system can be seen on page C-5.1 of the submitted drawings 
and has not changed from the previously approved.   

 

Proposal: 

T-Mobile has proposed moving the mounting points to the back of the existing racks that the antennas 
are mounted to (as seen on the diagram below).  



 

 

This moves the antennas back inside the previously approved zone behind the exterior of the steeple. In 
addition, T-Mobile will cover antennas in a waterproof fabric to help blend them into the steeple. These 
are shown as a grey box on the drawings. However, they will be flush with the antennas and will not 
break the exterior of the steeple. The church has reviewed the proposed antenna changes and agrees 
that they will help reduce the visibility of the antennas. The Church is creating a rendering of colors for 
the antenna covers to see if it would be better to have a black fabric or a color similar to the existing 
bricks. This rendering will be completed at the end of July 2022. T-Mobile requests that the HDC approve 
this relocation and covering of the existing antenna.  

Respectfully, 

David Schott 

Haley Law Firm, PLC  

On behalf of T-Mobile Central, LLC 


